
 

CITY OF HIGH POINT 
AGENDA ITEM 

 
Title:  Authorize Agreement for Special Audit Testing Procedures Required by the State Treasurer’s Office  
From: Jeffrey A Moore, Financial Services Director Meeting Date: April 13, 2015 

Public Hearing: No Advertising Date / 
Advertised By: 

N/A 
 

Attachments: 
 
 
 

Engagement Letter 

 
 
PURPOSE:  
The NC Department of State Treasurer has directed the City to conduct a special audit of the payroll and 
participant information provided to the Local Government Retirement System as part the Retirement System’s 
audit and report.   
 
BACKGROUND:    
The State Treasurer’s Office annually selects units of local government who participate in the Local 
Government Employees Retirement System at random for the required special testing procedures in order to 
comply with current governmental pension accounting standards and reporting.  The City was notified in late 
February that we had been selected for testing and directed that this work be performed by the City’s auditors.  
 
The Financial Services Department staff has reviewed the proposed scope of engagement and the proposed fees 
appear in line to those of other units of government. 
 
BUDGET IMPACT:  
The contract will be funded from the Financial Services Department budget for FY 2015-2016.  Staff has 
requested budget funding for these special audit services and it will be included in the City Manager’s 
Recommended Budget. 
 
RECOMMENDATION / ACTIONS REQUESTED: 
City Council is requested to authorize the City Manager to approve the attached Engagement Letter for the 
examination and testing of participant data and related payroll records with Cherry Bekaert LLP in the amount 
of $5,000. 
 
 
 
 


































